LAKE PARKER BOAT AND WATER SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT

2023 ANNUAL MEETING

Since my last report I am seeing a trend of life preservers being used at appropriate times. Not sure if it is because of person to person conversations, reading the regulations, or because of the information we handed out.

A point of observation is that before boats reach their plane, they create very large waves.

End of last year and beginning of this year we have not received any complaints. Also, no reports on boats chasing loons or any other acts of harassment to wildlife this year.

I am working on a program to proactively promote the proper use of life vests especially on stand up boards. You may see this in the current year or next year.

There is another no wake buoy deployed on the East side. The buoys on the lake are there to show people how far 200 feet really is from the shoreline, which is the State of Vermont Rule and Regulations for wakes.

Enjoy summer on the Lake, and remember to please follow State of Vermont Boat Safety Rules & Regulations.

Sincerely,

Steve Cutler

Chairperson